
February,  2024

Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,

This is a great blessing to be able to greet each of you, I always remember you in my prayers.

Thank God for the blessings we have received in each of the missionary works: El Bosque, San Jose, Chao. 
Through a program of preaching, supper, and gifts of toys and clothing for Sunday school children, this in 
order to strengthen Christian fellowship and keep each family closer. This was developed thanks to the union 
of many brothers and sisters who have provided food and gifts on each mission.

We continue working on the construction of the perimeter in Chao, this work is being done in parts due to the 
limited budget and the high cost of materials: stone, cement, bricks, iron and sand that are needed in large 
quantities. The church has organized itself to move forward little by little. With God's blessing, in these weeks, 
the side wall of a Sunday school room has been raised. I ask for your prayers for this project.

Pray for Peru, we are going through a critical situation in terms of insecurity that continues to increase, 
including Trujillo, San Jose and Chao where we work. It has become very dangerous with high rates of theft, 
organized crime and extortion. Only the word of God can change this situation and it is a great opportunity to 
continue spreading the gospel, because only God can change lives through the values, virtues and morals that 
we find in his word. 
2 Timothy 2:15; 3:16-17

May the Lord protect us and pour many blessings on our missionary work. Thank you, brothers and sisters for 
your prayers and support. So, the gospel reaches many families for the good of society.
     
       Your brother in Christ,
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